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Mexico City, August 24, 2007

Article 29 Meeting

An initial meeting among civil society organizations, political party representatives, and internationals supporting democracy-building projects in Mexico was held to discuss the efforts required for the successful implementation of Article 29 of the International Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

Attending the meeting were:

Alejandra V. Haro, Fundacion MOCE

Jorge Serrano Arenas, Tendiendo Puentes

Jesus Toledano, Partido Revolucionario Institucional

Esteban Martinez Campos, Partido de la Revolucion Democratica

Julian Quibell, National Democratic Institute

Ray Kennedy, Electoral Consultant

Foster Tucker, Fondacija Global-Kontakt

Article 29 of the recently passed UN Convention states, presents the following challenges to nations:

Participation in political and public life 
States Parties shall guarantee to persons with disabilities political rights and the opportunity to enjoy them on an equal basis with others, and shall undertake: 

(a) To ensure that persons with disabilities can effectively and fully participate in political and public life on an equal basis with others, directly or through freely chosen representatives, including the right and opportunity for persons with disabilities to vote and be elected, inter alia, by: 

 (i) Ensuring that voting procedures, facilities and materials are appropriate, accessible and easy to understand and use; 

 (ii) Protecting the right of persons with disabilities to vote by secret ballot in elections and public referendums without intimidation, and to stand for elections, to effectively hold office and perform all public functions at all levels of government, facilitating the use of assistive and new technologies where appropriate; 

 (iii) Guaranteeing the free expression of the will of persons with disabilities as electors and to this end, where necessary, at their request, allowing assistance in voting by a person of their own choice; 

(b) To promote actively an environment in which persons with disabilities can effectively and fully participate in the conduct of public affairs, without discrimination and on an equal basis with others, and encourage their participation in public affairs, including: 

 (i) Participation in non-governmental organizations and associations concerned with the public and political life of the country, and in the activities and administration of political parties;  

 (ii) Forming and joining organizations of persons with disabilities to represent persons with disabilities at international, national, regional and local levels. 

There was wide agreement among the participants that this Convention could serve as a lightning rod to mobilize political parties, election observers, advocates for the disabled, government agencies, and the international community to change the way the disabled engage the public sphere, which would significantly advance democracy in Mexico.  As the political process becomes more open and welcoming to the disabled, it would also be made more open and welcoming to the entire population of Mexico.

Civil society representatives discussed their current activities at the state level to monitor disabled participation; political party representatives explained the internal policies they were establishing and the outreach they were making to other parties, and the internationals offered various partnership possibilities.

It was agreed that a second meeting would take place and include members of other political parties, USAID, and additional key stakeholders. 

The Covenant itself also makes reference to addressing the needs of the disabled who are also members of linguistic minorities.   As a few participants were already working on efforts with the Maya and others on political participation issues, it was further agreed to specifically include a discussion on how to assist disabled members of the many linguistic minorities in Mexico and to consider expanding existing programs.

An agenda for the next meeting is currently being prepared.  The next meeting is anticipated to take place during the last week of August.
